

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 25 SEPTEMBER 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.55/09
TREASURY TRANSACTIONS
The Treasury and Insurance Manager submitted report CORP.29/09 providing the regular quarterly report on Treasury Transactions including the requirements of the Prudential Code, as required under the Financial Procedure Rules.  

He reminded Members that, amongst the conclusions of the various reports produced in the aftermath of the Icelandic Banking crisis, was a recommendation that local authorities should designate one Committee as the specialist committee dealing with Treasury Management.  The Audit Committee had been so designated and Members had received some training on Treasury Management in June 2009.

The Treasury and Insurance Manager outlined the treasury transactions which had taken place in the period April to June 2009, together with the reporting process.  That process also afforded the opportunity to refer to any other issues that had arisen since the end of the last quarter.  Investments and other transactions had continued to be made in line with Council policy, with the exception of one such investment which was placed with a UK building society whose short term credit ratings (F2 and P2) were both below the currently approved minimum.

He outlined the procedure adopted by the Council in making its investment decisions, commenting that unfortunately the credit rating information upon which the Council relied and which was received from the Council’s treasury advisers was incorrect with respect to one of the ratings.  

The Treasury and Insurance Manager stressed that there was, in his view, no reasons at all to doubt the security of the investment referred to.  The Council had dealt with the society in question for many years and already had other monies placed with it when its rating was one notch higher (F1).  It remained one of the strongest institutions in a sector (UK building societies) that had long been a by word for security.

The advisers had been made aware of their mistake and would no doubt revise their own internal procedures.  They were also reviewing their investment creditworthiness criteria and those would shortly be made available to clients.  By the same token, the Council’s own internal procedures, which were monitored on a weekly basis were being reviewed and the issue would be considered more fully in the half yearly report on Treasury Transactions to be presented in the autumn to both this Committee and the Executive.

The Chairman sought and received an assurance that the information provided by the advisers was acted upon in accordance with the City Council’s Treasury Policy.   Any further information provided by the advisers on revisions to their internal procedures should be submitted to the Committee.

In response to a Member’s comment, the Treasury and Insurance Manager confirmed that he was always very happy to meet with Members on an individual or group basis to discuss treasury management issues.

RESOLVED – (1) That Report CORP.29/09 be received and the Prudential Indicators noted as at 30 June 2009.

(2) That the situation regarding a recent investment (detailed at section 2.3 of the report) be noted, and the Committee would welcome sight of any further information received from the treasury advisers concerning revisions to their internal procedures to ensure that robust practices were in place.

(3) That the Executive be informed that the Audit Committee had considered the quarterly report on Treasury Transactions and was satisfied that the Council had acted in good faith and decisions had been made fully in accordance with Council policy.







